
 

 

 

 

June 2nd, 2023 
Cass County Commission 
 

Chad Peterson Commission Chair, 

This past year the Cass County Sheriff’s Office has experienced difficulties in obtaining patrol rated 
vehicles for our patrol staff. This situation is not unique to Cass County, it is a trend that is occurring 
nationwide to law enforcement agencies. This year (2023) we still have not received our vehicles which 
were ordered at the beginning of the year, and we are just now being told that they have started to 
produce them. In light of trying to find a solution for this problem we were alerted that Enterprise 
currently has a governmental program in place where they work with law enforcement agencies to get 
them vehicles for patrol use. In fact Grand Forks County and Clay County are currently utilizing this 
program and have received their patrol vehicles. We have met with a representative from Enterprise 
and that individual indicates that they can obtain vehicles for us. In speaking with our current vehicle 
representative, it appears that we may finally receive this year’s request later this summer. As an agency 
we currently find ourselves down two vehicles with a few others in the shop for repairs because of high 
mileage. As all of you know we need vehicles to carry out our mission and provide public safety to our 
citizens. Looking ahead it appears that next year may be more difficult than this year to obtain the 
vehicles we need. I am respectfully requesting that we contract with Enterprise for our next years 
requested fleet to ensure that we can obtain vehicles. Enterprise would need to know if we are going to 
contract with them by June (2023) because the vehicle orders are due then for the year 2024. The Cass 
County Sheriff’s Office will need to obtain ten vehicles for next year (2024), six patrol rated vehicles, and 
four civilian style vehicles. There is an additional cost to partner with Enterprise, but the cost is minimal 
and we would be guaranteed vehicles.  
 

Suggested Motion 

“Allow the Cass County Sheriff’s Office to enter into a contract with Enterprise to provide 2024’s vehicle 
requests”. 

Sincerely,  

Jesse Jahner 
Cass County Sheriff 
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